
MEETING MINUTES OF THE  

TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

OF THE CITY OF CALABASAS, CALIFORNIA  

HELD TUESDAY, JULY 23, 2024  

 

OPENING MATTERS  
 

Call to Order/ Roll Call of Commission Members  

Chair Patton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Present: Chair Patton, Vice Chair Cassel, Commissioner Smith and Commissioner Pashai 

Staff: Director Castle, Deputy Director Holden, Assistant Engineer Bezdecny, Consultant Tom Mericle of TKM 

Engineering 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Commissioner Cassel  
 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
 

Commissioner Cassel moved to approve the Meeting Agenda of July 23, 2024, Commissioner Smith seconded the 

motion. MOTION CARRIED 3/0. 
 

APPROVAL OF THE TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION MEETING MINUTES FROM THE APRIL 23, 2024 
 

Commissioner Cassel moved to approve the Meeting Minutes of April 23, 2024, Commissioner Smith seconded the 

motion. MOTION CARRIED 3/0. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

There were no public speakers/comments.  
 

AGENDA ITEMS  
 

1. Complete Streets Safety Assessment Recommendations 

 Presentation by Tom Mericle of TKM Engineering. Commissioner Pashai arrived during the presentation of the 

item. 
  

2. Speed Limits and Safety Corridors 

Presentation by Tom Mericle of TKM Engineering 
 

There were three (3) public speakers  
 

 Chair Patton motioned to recommend to the City Council the designation of safety corridors as presented and 

recommended. MOTION CARRIED 4/0 
 

3. Traffic Safety Updates 

Assistant Engineer Tra’a Bezdecny presented the report 
 

4. Transit Update  

Assistant Engineer Tra’a Bezdecny presented the report.  Paula Henry, Vice President of LAZ Parking, the 

City’s new Transit Services provider, introduced herself, LAZ staff and provided information and background 

on the company, in addition to the services, programs and reports they provide. 
 

DIVISION REPORT 
 

• Current Project Updates 

• Public Works Citizen Requests 
 

Deputy Director Holden presented the report.  
 

FUTURE AGENDA ITEM REQUESTS 
 

There was one request from the Commission in regards to E-Bike usage and enforcement within the City. 
 

ADJOURNMENT  
 

Chair Patton moved to adjourn the Traffic and Transportation Commission Meeting of Tuesday, July 23 2024. 

MOTION CARRIED 4/0. 
 

The Traffic and Transportation Commission adjourned to the next regular scheduled meeting on Tuesday, October 

22, 2024.   


